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30 May 2024 

Melton City Council welcomes Level Crossing Removal 

announcement  

Melton City Council has welcomed the Victorian Government’s release of concept designs for 

two more level crossing removals in the municipality.  

The designs show new road bridges will be built over the rail line at Ferris Road in Melton and 

Hopkins Road in Truganina. New walking and cycling paths are also planned.  

The Level Crossing Removal Authority is seeking community feedback to help refine the 

designs.  

The City of Melton is one of Australia’s fastest growing council areas, with more than 440,000 

people expected to call the City home in the next three decades.  

While Council appreciates this significant investment, it is vital that these projects are designed 

to support population growth.  

Council has advocated for two road lanes in each direction for the bridges at Ferris Road and 

Hopkins Road to ensure these critical projects meet current and future demand. 

It is important that planned single-lane bridges are future-proofed for duplication to 

accommodate the City’s rapid growth.  

Major construction is due to begin later this year, with the new Melton Station opening and all 

level crossing removals to be completed by 2026. 

Feedback must be submitted by Sunday, 23 June.  

To have your say visit the project page on the Engage Victoria website: 

engage.vic.gov.au/lxrp-melton 

 

Quotes attributable to City of Melton Mayor Cr Kathy Majdlik 

“Investing in public transport infrastructure is more important than ever for our growing 

community.” 

“Melton City Council has advocated strongly for the removal of levels crossings, which are 

becoming more hazardous as our community grows.”  

https://engage.vic.gov.au/lxrp-melton
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“Removal of levels crossings will reduce travel times, improve traffic flow and make the area 

safer for residents and road users.” 

“I’d like to thank the Victorian Government for their support on these important transport 

projects.” 
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Melton City Council media enquiries (not for publication): Jess Coates – Media and 

Communications Advisor on 0427 595 552 or media@melton.vic.gov.au 

 


